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BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President: Kerry Clark 
Vice President:  Virginia Stanley 
Secretary:  Steve Grainger       
Director/Asst. Treasurer:  Scott Laperriere 
Director/Operations: Buddy McRell      

Non-voting members:

Treasurer:  Kathy Caruso
DRB: Jon Hill

Entertainment Committee:
Theresa Isabella
                                        Fran Kelly

President’s Message:
Well, you know Spring is just around the corner when baseball fans, young and old, begin to gear up for preseason games.  In particular, the buzz around Worcester for the new Triple-A, Red Sox affiliates, the WooSox!  
And with baseball season approaching, that also means….Woodbrook will be open!  

All signs are looking good that we’ll eventually be back to a somewhat normal season given the challenges we’ve faced last year with COVID and the introduction of vaccines this past winter and moving forward.  No issues have been reported regarding the camp and I’d like to extend a heartfelt Thank-You to Doug Ibelle, our Winter Site manager and Harry Damon for keeping the roads in the camp plowed and cleared.  Thank you both for your continued service to Woodbrook!

Can’t wait to see you all again and soon!  In the meantime, stay safe and healthy.
Kerry Clark, 

President, on behalf of the BOD
Opening Information:
Our official opening date is Thursday, April 15th. As usual, the future winter conditions will determine when the water will be turned on; however, opening day will remain April 15th.
Electrical Update:

In the coming weeks, as the ground begins to thaw, Grace Electric will begin working on the first phase of our electrical upgrade.  All the equipment is in place, we just need the weather to cooperate.  A huge thank you to Jon Hill for facilitating the work with Grace Electric and Bob Haddon (Salisbury Management)  for doing some of the follow-up work ensuring we have what we need in place to begin the project.  Thank you both.
Lot Inspections:
Since we are anticipating a return to normalcy, Salisbury Management Co. will begin lot inspections in early June as per Woodbrook’s bylaws and declarations. It is the responsibility of owners to ensure their lots are clean and safe.
Meetings: 

The annual “Information Meeting” is scheduled for Sunday, May 30th @ 10am at the Lodge and the Annual Meeting (annual voting) will be Sunday, August 15th @ 10am at the Lodge. 
During the open season, the BOD will continue to meet once a month on the second Sunday, 10am at the Lodge. Dates and any changes will be posted on the message boards.
Septic System Reminders:
Although we are hopeful the electrical upgrade will assist with our pumps, please remain mindful of what you are disposing of in the sewer system.  Handi-wipes, baby wipes, personal wipes, paper towels, sanitary products, etc., ARE NOT TO BE FLUSHED AS THEY CAN CLOG THE SYSTEM (even if they say flushable).  Only toilet paper made for septic systems should be used.  

DRB Notes

The DRB will start taking applications the week of April 19th with the first review starting on Saturday, April 24th.  Also, anyone with an active permit from last year that did not complete their project, please contact Jon Hill to renew and, anyone who completed their project last year and has not had a final inspection, needs to contact DRB to let us know so we can do a final inspection and close the project out. 
 
The DRB is also looking for  2 more volunteers with construction and/or business background for the 2021 season.  If you are interested, please email Jon Hill at Hill190@aol.com
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Condominium Fees      

The enclosed invoice is due April 1, 2021, and payable no later than April 30, 2021. Amount due is $650.00.  To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2021.
Payment instructions are included with the invoice.
Entertainment Committee
It’s been a long, tough year, for sure.  Last year we had to cancel most of the events due to COVID.  There is hope this year, that some sense of safety might return.  In that vein, the Entertainment Committee is going forward with the 2021 event calendar.  

We are making changes to event protocol and increasing safety measures for all events.  We will be holding 5 card bingo outdoors, at the pavilion.  Social distancing and hand sanitizers will be at all events and, of course, masks will be mandatory.  All children’s events will be held outdoors as well with the same safety protocols.

As we did last year, we will continue to monitor the COVID situation throughout the summer and cancel events as the need arises. 

Still, we are hopeful for spring, summer and the times together that is Woodbrook.

Theresa Isabelle and Fran Kelly
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Sunshine Fund    
The purpose of the Sunshine Fund is to support owners who have lost an immediate family member.  A contribution of $25.00 is made to a charity designated by the family or to the family itself.  Unfortunately, this winter season we lost a few members of the Woodbrook family:
· Barbara Montague (owner and Vicky Cooper’s mother)

· Theresa Beninati, owner

· Bill Hogan, owner
· John “Spike” Lawless, owner
Our deepest sympathies go out to family members and friends.
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Webmaster 
Janet Moore is our webmaster.  Please contact her at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com for anything you would like posted.  For your convenience, Janet will maintain and post the Real Estate Listings.  Please contact her if you would like your property listed.  A $10.00 fee for posting your property is required to cover the cost of ink.  The check should be made out to Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club and mailed to our Woodbrook address.  
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Gatekeeper    

If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, please notify the Virginia Stanley at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com. The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  
Tarmac Usage

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, jet skis, paddleboats and both sides of golf carts must be identified. The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking as the parking of cars on the roads presents a safety hazard. The tarmac policy does not allow for the parking of a second trailer as described in our by-laws, although boats and boat trailers are permitted.
Owner’s List

Fred Ciliberto updates our Owner’s list.  Please advise Fred of any changes, to enable him to keep all information current.  His email address is f-jciliberto@msn.com
